
 
 
 
 

January 19, 2017 
           
VIA Email, Courier and RESS 
 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Re:  Hydro One Networks Inc.'s Section 92 – Leave to Construct 
 West Toronto Transmission Enhancement Project 
 Ontario Energy Board File No.: EB-2016-0325     
 
The Independent Electricity System Operator (“IESO”) is in receipt of the Ontario Energy 
Board’s (“OEB”) Notice in the above noted application, and is writing to request intervenor 
status in this proceeding. 
 
The IESO’s Central Toronto Area Integrated Regional Resource Plan has been filed as part of the 
evidence supporting the need for the West Toronto Transmission Enhancement Project, which 
may be found at Exhibit B, Tab 3, Schedule 1, Attachment 1.   
 
The IESO reserves the right to participate in all OEB established processes for this proceeding, 
such as any interrogatory process, technical conference, written or oral hearing.  The IESO will 
not be seeking an award of costs. 
 
The IESO requests that electronic copies of all documents filed in this proceeding be forwarded 
to the attention of Miriam Heinz, Senior Regulatory Advisor, through email 
at miriam.heinz@ieso.ca, and to regulatoryaffairs@ieso.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 
 
Adrian Pye 
Acting Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
 
cc: Joanne Richardson, Director – Major Projects and Partnerships (email)  
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